
We were very proud to be able to 
organise an educational visit to the 

Natural History Museum in 

South Kensington in November. Thank 
you to all the parents who joined us 
to help make the visit the wonderful 
success it was. Children gain so much 
from attending these visits which help 
extend the learning that takes place in 
the setting; in this case, children were 
able to do further exploration around 
dinosaurs.  We have included some 
images from the visit further in the 
newsletter. 

The Blue and Green Room children will 
next be enjoying an afternoon at the the-

atre to see the production entitled, The 
Ramshackle House. You should 

have received a letter detailing infor-
mation regarding this educational visits 
with details of how to pay to help the 
visit go ahead. Again, we would love as 
many of our parents to join us as possi-

ble. The visit takes place on Wednes-
day 13th December 2017 at 

1.30pm. Payments can be made 

through your School Money account. 

Our Rainbow children will be attending 

the Discover Centre in Stratford on 

Thursday 7th December 2017 
at 1.30pm. Please be advised that the 

second date advertised in the letter is no 
longer required but all parents should 
already be aware of this. Again, we en-
courage parents to join us and payments 
can be made through your School Money 
account. 

Dear parents/carers, 

A warm welcome to our newsletter. 

As always, we have a very busy calen-
dar and we are looking forward to see-
ing you at all our December events. 

We should start our newsletter  by 

wishing Sadie, our Green Room 

teacher all the very best as she leaves 
our setting. We were very thankful to 
find her at short notice whilst we re-
cruited a permanent teacher for 

Green Room. I’m very pleased to 

report that we will be welcoming Nat 
into Green Room as the classroom 
teacher  in January.  She will be coming 
in before then to do some handover 
work with Sadie to ensure she is pre-
pared and ready to go in January. Thank 
you for your patience in this matter as 
we made every effort to ensure your 
children had as much consistency as 
possible during this transition. 

The Annual Nursery Winter 
Concert is scheduled for Wednes-
day 6th December 2017 and 

you should have already received a flyer 
containing the details of this. The chil-
dren have been very busy preparing the 
concert for you and they may have 
even been singing some of the songs at 
home to give you a sneak peak.  We 

have two times scheduled; 11am for 

AM children and 2.45pm for our PM 

children. Extended day and 30 hour 
parents may attend either perfor-
mance.  
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Opening Times 
 

Extended day  
8.00am to 5.50pm 

 
Morning place  

8.45am to 11.45am 
 

Afternoon place  
12.30pm to 3.30pm 

 
Charges apply for late 

collections. 

Attendance and 
Punctuality 

We take attendance and 
punctuality very seriously 
and it is proven that 
constant absence can be a 
major disruption to your 
child’s development.   

 
If your child will not be 
attending nursery, it is 
essential you contact us on 
the day and fill in an 
absence slip on their return 
to nursery. 

 
We reward children who 
have 100% attendance at 
the end of each month.  
Will your child get a 
certificate?  

 
Our 100% attendance 
children can be found 
further in the newsletter.  
We are excited at the great 
number of children who 
achieved 100%! 

 
Book prizes are given at the 
end of the academic year to 
those children who have 
fantastic attendance results. 

NURSERY TOTAL: 

90.4% 



are in paid employment, 
self-employed or on zero 
hours contract.  

• The parent (and their 
partner where applicable) 
should be seeking the free 
childcare to enable them to 
work.  

• Where one or both par-
ents are on maternity, pa-
ternity, shared parental or 
adoption leave, or if they 
are on statutory sick leave.  

• Where one parent meets 
the income criteria and the 
other is unable to work 
because they are disabled, 
have caring responsibilities 
or have been assessed as 
having limited capability to 

work.  

• Where a parent is in a 
‘start-up period’ (i.e. they 
are newly self-employed) 
they do not need to 
demonstrate that they 
meet the income criteria 
for 12 months.  

• If one or both parents is a 
non-EEA national, the par-
ent applying must have 
recourse to public funds  

Please go to the website 
below for further details 
and to make your applica-
tion: 

 

Parents of three and four 
year olds will need to meet 
the following criteria in 
order to be eligible for 30 
hours free childcare:  

• They earn or expect to 
earn the equivalent to 16 
hours at National Minimum 
or Living Wage over the 
coming three months.  

• This equates to £120 a 
week (or c.£6,000 a year) 
for each parent over 25 
years old or £112.80 a 
week (or c.£5,800 a year) 
for each parent between 
21 and 24 years old and 
£56 a week for apprentices 
in their first year.  

• This applies whether you 
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30 HOURS 

Newsletter continued 

Will I 
qualify for 
30 hours 
free 
childcare?  

where to go online to apply. 

We will be conducting our Annual Parent Survey 

in January which is an online survey powered through 

a site called survey monkey. It is really important for us 
to get your feedback so we know how happy you are 
with the nursery and what we can do to make improve-
ments so we can be even better. Look out for a flyer ad-
vertising the survey and iPads offered to you at pick up 
and drop off times so you can add your voice conven-
iently whilst you are here. 

We are continuing to make improvements to our 

building so please excuse us for not looking our best 
when you drop off and pick up your children. Rest as-
sured that we will continue to provide your children with 
the same wonderful provision that they are used to. We 
will also be introducing a new method of dropping off 
and picking up for our government funded Rainbow chil-
dren but we will provide you of the guidance from Janu-
ary. 

Finally, please take care and stay safe during the festive 
season however you chose to spend your time. Thank 
you for all your support and the team at Rebecca 
Cheetham for the wonderful work they do in creating 
memorable learning opportunities for your children. 

As we draw closer to the Christmas period and the end of 

2017, each of the classes will be holding End-of-Year 
Parties with their children. The classroom teacher/

leader will give you further information about dates and 
times and liaise with you regarding what food or drink 
items you can contribute.  As we work towards a Silver 
Healthy Eating School status, please try to ensure any-
thing you bring in is healthy and nutritious. 

Our last Parent Forum attracted 21 parents over 

three sessions relating to Behaviour Manage-
ment. We trust parents found the information useful 

and helpful.  Our next forum is on Tuesday 12th De-
cember 2017 at 9am, 12.45pm and 4.30pm 

and the topic is Mark Making in the Early 
Years. This will be a very practical session and will give 

you lots of information that you can use to help your 
child’s development at home. Please sign up at the office. 

If you haven't re-applied for 30 Hours you will need to 

do that as soon as possible and provide the office team 
with your reconfirmation. Failure to do so will mean that 
you will not be given 30 hour funding. If you are applying 
for the first time and you are unsure of what to do please 
read the information below regarding eligibility and 

https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/ 



We have spent a num-
ber of weeks exploring 
dinosaurs within our 
learning at nursery so 
you can imagine how 
thrilled we were at be-
ing able to take the chil-
dren to the Natural His-
tory Museum.  

Thank you to all the par-
ents who joined us on 
the day; we trust you 
had a wonderful time 
exploring the museum 
with your child and their 
peers.  

We are really proud to 
be able to give your chil-
dren experiences such 
as this and whilst it was 
a lengthy journey, chil-
dren at this age are ex-
periencing learning at 
every opportunity, not 
just at the final destina-
tion. Whilst getting 
trains and buses might 
seem insignificant to an 
adult, children get real 
excitement from the 
journey as well.  

The visit offered children  

a fantastic opportunity 
to explore the museum 
and get close to a real 
life (like) T-Rex!  

Please make every effort 
to ensure your children 
take part in these visits 
as these experiences 
add so much to their 
learning.  

Don’t forget the upcom-
ing visits to the Stratford 
Circus Theatre (Green 
and Blue Room) and the 
Discover Centre 
(Rainbow). 
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reading bags we pro-

vide on a weekly basis. 

The Library book selec-

tion will be available 

every Monday at 

11:40am and 3:25pm in 

our foyer area, and ex-

tended day parents can 

visit the library between 

3:30 to 5:30 every Mon-

day.   

 

 

HOW IT WORKS! 

Get points, get rewards; let's 

get reading. Every time you 

borrow a book from our Li-

brary Book Selection you get a 

point on your reading points 

card. Six points will get you a 

Reading Champion certificate 

and a book mark. 12 points 

will get you a certificate, your 

name published in the news-

letter, and a book from a se-

lection of top selling authors.  

As part of our reading 

scheme we would like 

to continue our Read-

ing points card to en-

courage parents and 

children to borrow 

books from our school 

library. You will receive 

a reading points card 

for a term which you 

need to use to borrow 

and return books.  This 

is in addition to the 
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Children who achieved 100% attendance 

Let ’s Get Reading! 

Natural History Museum 

Enjoying books and 

reading stories from a very 

early age is crucial in the 

development of children. It 

helps with their ability to 

understand words, use 

their imagination and 

develop their speech, as 

well as being something 

they really enjoy . 

Keeping Warm This Winter 

Even though the weather is cold, our children 

still love playing outdoors! Being outside in 

the fresh air, even if it’s cold, doesn’t make 

children sick, as long as they are rugged up in 

warm weather proof gear. We recommend 

“gloves on a string” to make sure the gloves 

don’t go missing. You can even make your 

own by attaching string/wool to each glove 

and feed through your child’s coat. 



We use books to open up a world of 
learning for our children. The core 
books we use ,relate to children’s 
interests and we feed that through 
the breadth of activities we offer 
within the provision. We also think 
that using books as the base for our 
learning helps children love reading 
on a deeper level which we hope 
they will keep with them through-
out their education. 

If you have an opportunity to share 
these books with your children it 
will offer even more learning oppor-
tunites between the nursery and 
home. 

December 2017 

Wednesday 6th December 2017—Annual Winter Concert, 11am and 2.45pm 

Thursday 7th December 2017—Discover Centre (Rainbow) 1.30pm 

Tuesday 12th December 2017—Parent Forum (Mark making) 9am, 12.45pm and 
4.30pm 

Wednesday 13th December 2017—The Ramshackle House Educational Visit 
(Green and Blue) 1.30pm 

Monday 18th December 2017 – End of Term Break commences (nursery closed to Gov-

ernment Funded children). 

Friday 22nd December 2017 – Nursery closed for all children.  All children return Tuesday 2nd January 

2018 

January 2018 

Tuesday 2nd January 2018—Spring Term commences. All children return back to school. 

Monday 8th January 2018—INSET DAY. Nursery closed to all children. 

Tuesday 9th January 2018—Parent Forum (Phonics) 9am, 12.45pm and 4.30pm 

Monday 15th January 2018—Level 2 Teaching Assistant Course commences 9.30am (Spaces 
available) 

Monday 15th January 2018—ESOL classes commence 1-3pm (Spaces available) 

Tuesday 16th January 2018—Water Play Parent Workshop 1pm-2pm 

Don’t forget to check your Childcare Choices account to ensure you have re-
registered your child’s 30 hour funding for next term. 

Important Dates 

 

Rebecca Cheetham Nursery 

and Children’s Centre 

Marcus Street 

Stratford 

Phone: 0208 534 3136 

E-mail: 

info@rebeccacheetham.newha

m.sch.uk. 

READING in 

the NURSERY 

Download our app. 

Like us on 

Facebook 

Follow us on 

Twitter 


